



**Committed to Safeguarding** 

Nursery through to Year 6 Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 OSJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell Deputy: Mrs Michelle Carey

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Web site: <a href="http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk">http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk</a>

## **Newsletter No 32**

11<sup>th</sup> June 2021

#### **Dear Parents and Carers,**

I hope that you have had a lovely week. It is wonderful that summer has finally arrived and the weather is so beautiful. Please ensure that your child brings their bottle of water to school each day and that it is clearly labelled with their name. They will also need to wear sun block and a sun hat to protect them in the playground.

We have a large number of jumpers and cardigans without names and I have placed many of these on the barriers at the end of the playground. Please check these in case one belongs to your child. It is really important to write your child's name on their school clothes so that we can return then to you if lost. When the weather is hot, children tend to take off their coats and jumpers /cardigans and forget to pick them up again.

# **Notes for your diary**

23rd June - School photographer

Week Beginning 28th June – Sports Week

29th June - Barbecue School Dinner

20th July – International Day

On Tuesday, our Year 2 pupils took part in scooter training. This was a great opportunity to ensure that they know how to keep safe on their scooter. We have also managed to get the trainers back in next week to work with our year 3 pupils as they missed out last year.

#### **Vtech watches**

A number of pupils have been wearing Vtech watches to school. For safeguarding reasons, we cannot allow these devices as they can be used to take photographs, record videos etc. Please support the school by ensuring that your child does not bring any such device to school. Children are allowed to wear watches and fitness trackers if they use them sensibly.

#### Congratulations!

I am delighted to tell you that Chris John (our premises officer) and his partner have been blessed with a beautiful baby boy. We wish them every joy in the future. Chris is currently on paternity leave but will be back soon.

### **Request for Pallets**

We are working on developing lots of planting areas around the school as well as in the garden of the school house. We want to create raised beds from pallets and to plant lots of fruit and vegetables which the children will look after and eat. If you have any pallets that you don't need and are able to drop off at the school we would be extremely grateful.

Have a really lovely weekend.

Margaret Hanrahan



















